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AT THE SPRING MEETING 

of the Alumni Association 

Board of Directors in early 

March, we said goodbye to 

our outgoing president of two 

years, Clare Folio Morris ’83.

Clare was elevated to 

the presidency in 2009, a year 

early, after the unexpected 

death of Randy Blackwell ’63. She stepped in at 

a dif!cult time and did an outstanding job. As part 

of her work, she served on the presidential search 

committee and spoke on behalf of the Alumni 

Association at President Smolla’s inauguration 

last October.

Clare was already a member of the Alumni Board 

when I came to Furman in 2002. Her son, Roe, who 

graduated from Furman this year, was in middle school 

when she joined the board. Furman is indebted to her 

for her loyalty and extended service.

 Although we will miss Clare’s leadership, we 

should not miss a beat as we welcome Chris Brown 

’89 as the new Alumni Association president. Chris 

is a real estate attorney in Greenville and is well 

known on campus for his tireless work with the 

Sigma Chi fraternity.

The board also elected two other members 

to its executive committee: Leslie Smith ’91 

as president-elect and Rebecca Armacost ’89 

as vice president. 

Leslie lives in Jacksonville, Fla., and works for 

RailAmerica, a short-line railroad company. She is 

originally from New Jersey and came to Furman to 

play on the golf team. She reconnected with the 

university a few years back when she attended 
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52
Joe Roberts, former assistant to the 

president at Furman, was named the Slew 

Hester Male Player of the Year by the 

United States Tennis Association Southern 

Region, which covers a nine-state area. Joe 

won a Division II national championship 

and three Southern championships in 2010 

while competing in the 80s division.

63
Ginger Kelley McKenzie, associate 

professor of education at Xavier University 

in Ohio, is a member of the American 

Montessori Society Board of Directors. She 

served on the Xavier Faculty Committee 

from 2007 to 2010 and was co-chair 

during 2009-10.

67
Claude W. Hicks, Jr., has retired 

after 24 years as the !rst United States 

Magistrate Judge for the Middle District 

of Georgia, which covers 70 of the state’s 

159 counties. He lives in Macon.

73
Fran Ligler is completing a two-year term 

as chair of the bioengineering section of 

the National Academy of Engineering. She 

is the Navy’s senior scientist for biosensors 

and biomaterials at the Naval Research 

Laboratory in Washington, D.C.

Former Furman president David Shi 

spent the spring as a Resident Associate 

Fellow at the National Humanities Center 

in Research Triangle Park, N.C., where 

he worked on a forthcoming book 

about alienation in modern American 

culture. The National Humanities Center, 

which hosts 35 Fellows from around the 

world each year, is a private, non-pro!t 

institution for advanced study in the 

humanities.

74
Bruce Kleinschmidt has begun 

formation for the Catholic priesthood 

from the Diocese of Fort Worth, Texas. 

He will begin graduate studies in theology 

in January at the Sacred Heart School 

of Theology in Franklin, Wis., and upon 

ordination plans to serve as a priest in 

Fort Worth. 

Jan Little received the Bonnie Hufford 

Award from the Tennessee Scholastic 

Press Association as the 2010-11 Media 

Adviser of the Year. Jan teaches AP English 

language and sponsors the newspaper 

and literary magazine at Brentwood High 

School in Nashville. She is a member of 

Sigma Delta Chi/Society of Professional 

Journalists and The Atlanta Press Club.

75
T. Bart Gary of Marietta, Ga., an attorney 

with Freeman Mathis & Gary, has been 

included in The Best Lawyers in America® 

2011 in the !eld of construction law. He 

was also recently listed in Georgia Super 

Lawyers®, published by Law & Politics and 

Atlanta Magazine.

76
THIS YEAR IS REUNION!

David LaVance of Raleigh, N.C., has 

been named to the board of directors of 

Integrated Environmental Technologies, 

Ltd. He is chair of the board and CEO of 

Scivanta Medical Corporation, a medical 

device company.

  

78
David Branch, associate dean of the 

Darden College of Education at Old 

Dominion University in Norfolk, Va., has 

been inducted into the York County (S.C.) 

Sports Hall of Fame. David was a track and 

cross country star at York High School and 

at Furman, where he is also a former health 

and exercise science professor.

Thomas Stephenson has been 

named provost (chief academic of!cer) 

of Swarthmore College in Pennsylvania, 

effective July 1. Tom, the James H. 

Hammons Professor of Chemistry, has 

been on the faculty of the Department of 

Chemistry and Biochemistry at Swarthmore 

since 1985.

79
Michael Guest was nominated by 

President Obama in February to serve 

a four-year term on the National Security 

Education Board. The NSEB oversees the 

National Security Education Program, 

which administers grants and supports 

efforts to encourage international studies. 

Michael is an independent consultant, 

working in an advisory capacity to the 

Council for Global Equality and to Deloitte 

Consulting LLP. He was a Foreign Service 

of!cer for 26 years before retiring in 

December 2007.

Mark Weston, a colonel in the U.S. Air 

Force Reserve, recently returned to the 

States from a nine-month deployment 

to Islamabad, Pakistan, where he worked 

at the U.S. Embassy for the Of!ce of the 

Defense Representative Pakistan. He is 

currently working with the Reserve in the 

Washington, D.C., area as an emergency 

preparedness liaison of!cer for inter-

agency coordination in support of the 

Defense Support to Civil Authorities 

mission. He has also returned to his 

civilian job as a pilot for a major airline. 

80
Sharon Crawley Bramlett, an attorney 

with the McNair Law Firm in Columbia, 

S.C., has been reappointed chair of 

the Council of Advisors on Consumer 

Credit. The council provides advice to 

the administrator of the South Carolina 

Department of Consumer Affairs and 

promotes compliance with the South 

Carolina Consumer Protection Code.

George Singleton received the 2011 

Hillsdale Award for Fiction from the 

Fellowship of Southern Writers during 

the Chattanooga (Tenn.) Arts & Education 

Council’s Conference on Southern 

Literature in April. George has published 

four collections of short stories, two novels 

and a book of writing advice. He teaches 

at the South Carolina Governor’s School 

for the Arts & Humanities in Greenville.

Georgia state senator Cecil Staton, 

a Macon resident, received the Georgia 

Hospital Association’s Legislator of the 

Year Award in February for his efforts 

to improve trauma care in the state.

82
Mel Daniel recently joined Homeowners 

Mortgage in Greenville as a mortgage 

consultant.

83
MARRIAGE: Vin Rampey and Jada 

Rebekah Owen, March 7, 2010. Vin is 

a !rst of!cer on the Delta Air Lines 

MD-88/90 aircraft. They live in Atlanta.

87
Scott Donald has moved to Austin, Texas, 

where he is on the piano faculty at Orpheus 

Academy of Music. He made his debut 

at New York’s Carnegie Hall last October.

89
Jeffrey Phillips of Wilmington, N.C., 

won the 2010 Ockham President’s Award 

for outstanding service. He recently 

became senior project manager for 

Ockham’s international operations, 

with a primary focus on the company’s 

oncology research division. Ockham 

is a global contract research organization 

and functional service provider.

an alumni retreat sponsored by the Lilly Center 

for Vocational Re$ection.

Rebecca has been on the Alumni Board since 

2006 and received the Alumni Service Award in 

2005. She works for World Vision, a Christian relief, 

development and advocacy organization that helps 

children, families and communities overcome poverty 

and injustice. She is preparing to move to Florida from 

southern California. We’re glad she’s coming back to 

this side of the Mississippi.

In addition, the board bid farewell to !ve 

members who completed their !ve-year terms: Yates 

Johnson ’59, Joe Moon ’76, Ellison Smith ’89, Cindy 

Black Sparks ’80 and Bill Turrentine ’64. They were 

presented a gift in appreciation for their work on 

behalf of alma mater.

We accept nominations for the Alumni Board 

throughout the year. If you know someone who would 

be a good board member, please send the name and 

supporting information to tom.triplitt@furman.edu.

YOU MAY THINK that I work only with alumni, 

but I’d like to give a shout-out to some of our best 

volunteers: Furman parents. We have amazing support 

from parents and grandparents, a number of whom 

are, not surprisingly, alumni. In addition to their 

!nancial support for the university, they are especially 

helpful in the admission process by hosting events and 

being great ambassadors for Furman.

We hope all alumni will consider themselves 

ambassadors for Furman. We had an excellent 

applicant pool this year, but Furman could still use your 

help. Take every chance you can to tell college-bound 

students and their parents about the university, and 

consider becoming a part of the Furman Admission 

Network (FAN), a volunteer group that works closely 

with the university to locate and recruit strong pro-

spective students.

I did !ve FAN interviews this spring and enjoyed 

it immensely. I met some amazing young people and 

got to “sell” Furman to them.

REUNION UPDATES: It’s never too early to begin 

planning for Homecoming 2011, scheduled for October 

21–23. The opponent for the football game will be 

Southern Conference foe Samford, a school that is 

quickly becoming a formidable rival. We will have 

special reunion events for classes ending in 1 and 6, 

and of course there’ll be plenty of fun for folks of all 

class years.

While you’re here, take advantage of the 

wonders of downtown Greenville. If you haven’t 

been to the area in a while, you won’t believe how 

downtown has evolved. And for cycling enthusiasts, 

Greenville is becoming quite the destination, so 

call the Alumni Of!ce to learn about the city’s 

cycling routes.

On a separate note, the 17th Furman Singers 

Reunion is set for June 17–19 under the direction 

of Bing Vick and Hugh Floyd, the past and current 

conductors. Rehearsals will begin Friday night, and 

the weekend will culminate in a Sunday morning 

performance at Greenville’s First Baptist Church.

Registrations are being accepted through 

May 31. Visit http://alumni.furman.edu to learn more.

— TOM TRIPLITT

The author, a 1976 graduate, is director of the 

Alumni Association.
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